OHA Board Meeting March 15, 2016
Minutes of Meeting 
	-- REMINDERS -- 

Fiddleneck pulling! (And other weeds): all hands on deck

 - In-hand moves about 5/15 & 6/1 (FM, MM, Plateau, PO – prep as needed)

-  Weed control: good time to pull fiddleneck, hemlock, coyote brush, broom, thistles, ….

 - Cross fences – still need to clean up Pond/USR & Pond/Plateau

 - Hay and tarps should be brought down from Forest Meadow



 
Location of Meeting: Alison Martin’s home 
Board members in attendance: Allison B., Eddie, Kirsten, Linda, Alison M.
The meeting commenced at 7pm.
Approvals

· Approval of minutes of last board meeting in February
· Agenda for this meeting
· Added ‘Filling Open Membership Space’ 
Treasurer’s Report

All dues have been received. We will send out a mid-year reminder to the membership about completing work hours. 
EBMUD Report

There is nothing to report other than the fact that the downed trees on the Forest Meadow trail have been reported to EBMUD.
Membership Committee Report & Filling Open Membership Space
Cheryl contacted the second horse list, but didn’t find anyone interested in bringing another horse to the pasture. 

The carrying capacity of the pasture was discussed and whether we should have as many horses on it as we do now. We have 398 AUMs from EBMUD, which hasn’t changed in years. Last year we had 340 AUMs used at the beginning of September, and it turns over at the beginning of Oct so we used about 370 AUMs that year (we don’t want to go over our total AUMs in a given year). For every ton of hay we feed they up our AUMs by 3. 
We did receive a letter from EBMUD in the first year of the drought saying we may have to reduce the number of horses on the pasture, but that was not necessary in the end.  We did want to reduce the number of horses when they were in the Beer Can this year due to the condition of the pasture.

We will ask Cheryl to hold off on interviewing any new members and continue discussion next month as to whether we would like to reduce the number of horses in the herd instead of bringing in a new member. 
Review Planning Grid

All items were addressed:
· Develop weed abatement plan

· Mow Forest Meadow Hemlock 

· Spring vet clinics

· Review Emergency Info and Phone Tree
· We will ask that the new Emergency Preparedness volunteer do this.
Old Business

Dog Rule Update

The 30 day comment period is complete, and the updated rule is as follows:

“At OHA, dogs are allowed in the saddling area and into the pasture and must be leashed and restrained at all times.  They are not allowed in the area of the ponds.  Dogs are allowed off leash with a rider, from the gate adjacent to the Long’s property up the hill to the Seaview Trail in Tilden Park. This is the only section of the lease that dogs are allowed off-leash. Dogs are allowed off leash on El Toyonal Road.”
Red Barn Roof

We will talk with Dave Curto about whether he would like to put together a proposal to fix the roof. If not, we will ask Kim & Assi to move forward with their proposed plan.
Ring Pasture Fencing 
Linda is going to measure the amount of fencing needed so we can move forward with repairs. It seems unlikely that EBMUD would help with fixing the bent post near the ring pasture gate; are there any OHA members who would volunteer to do this?

New Business 
Herd Checks

The board had said would consider them end of feeding season. Here are the results of the last year’s survey on this topic to the membership:
Some members would like to see a daily (or weekly or semi-weekly) herd check during the non-feeding season. This would be about Feb-Aug or 36 weeks. Choose all answers that you agree with.

	Yes, 7 days/week
	22.58%
	7

	Yes, weekdays only, 5 days/week
	9.68%
	3

	Yes, twice/week midweek
	25.81%
	8

	Yes, once/week midweek
	3.23%
	1

	No
	38.71%
	12


The board decided to do a pilot herd check program for the next three months. You can sign up for them on a sign-out sheet in the White Shed (if one isn’t there now, you can create it). You will receive .25 hours for a herd check, which can be done any day of the week. Please report any problems with a horse to the horse owner or to an OHA board member if the owner is not reachable. In addition to visually inspecting the horses, please also ask each horse to take a few steps to check for lameness. 

Hay for 16-17 feeding season – new source?
Cheryl is exploring a new hay source with 4 different kinds of hay.

There was discussion of what the proper mix of alfalfa & grass was for the hay we were going to order. There were many different recollections of what our current policy was, so Allison will do further research to find documentation on this.
Trailer policy

Kim has asked to keep trailer at OHA until 6/1, lessons 2x/week, which was approved by the board. 

Allison has not had time to work on a new trailer policy, but other OHA members are welcome to make a proposal or the board may decide to discuss this at a future meeting. 
Allison’s proposal from May 2015 was to change our rule about trailers as follows:
“A trailer may be parked at OHA if it is in frequent use, defined as leaving the pasture for at least an hour every seven days. For example, if it has been on the pasture for 7 consecutive days, it must leave for at least an hour on the 8th.”

Rationale: 

· As many members have trucks or pulling vehicles, it is good to have trailers at the pasture for quick access in case of emergency (e.g. medical, fire, evacuation).
· We would like to support and encourage regular riding of our horses, and the OHA facilities are sometimes not sufficient or in the proper condition for exercise (e.g. ring closed, trails muddy/wet, ring too hard extensive use).
· There are many spots to park a trailer that do not interfere with other members (e.g. off the road next to gate to pond pasture, next to gate to ring pasture, near gate to lower Sullivan pasture).
Chainsaw Protocol
We need further clarification on the issues, so the board will ask Fred what the concerns are about people using the chainsaw, and whether he thinks there should be requirements to use the chainsaw.
Future Agenda Items
· Feeding, hay, and hoof damage in Lower Pasture 
· Trailer Policy
· Fall/Winter Work Party
· Driving ATV without insurance
· Chainsaw Protocol
Next Meeting: Tuesday, April 26th  at 7pm at Kirsten Whitsett’s home, 17 Middle Road, Lafayette. If you plan to attend please let Kirsten know so she can plan for space. Board members can arrive at 6:45. 

Adjourned meeting at 9 pm. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by Allison Bloodworth, Recording Secretary.

Thank Yous: 

· Sally & team (Sara, Ronan, Tanya, Chiara, Becky, Pat, Sonny, Harvey) for Pond Barn cleanup

· Eddie & Kim for copying and posting old minutes (in progress)

· Bronwyn for beginning work on Pond/USR fence

· Vet clinic organizers – Cheryl, Kim, Page, Allison B, Linda
Many thank you recognitions are due – if you want to “toot your own horn” for the next Board Meeting minutes please send those items to Allison (abloodworth@gmail.com) to include (and please identify Tooting Your Own Horn in the subject line – it’s hard to keep track but we’re trying.
